## 全国 2019 年 10 月高等教育自学考试

# 综合英语(一)试题

课程代码:00794

请考生按规定用笔将所有试题的答案涂、写在答题纸上。

## 选择题部分

#### 注意事项:

- 1. 答题前,考生务必将自己的考试课程名称、姓名、准考证号用黑色字迹的签字笔或钢笔填写在答题纸规定的位置上。
- 2. 每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题纸上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。不能答在试题卷上。

I. 语法和词汇填空。阅读下面的句子,从 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中选出一个能填入空 白处的最佳选项,并在答题卡(纸)上按要求填涂。(本大题共 20 小题,每小题 1 分,

	共 20 分)	
1.	When you are a crisis, it often help	os to talk to someone.
	A. going by	B. going through
	C. going off	D. going without
2.	As environmental pollution is threatening hum	an beings as a whole, it's high time countries
	throughout the world the problem	on a global scale.
	A. considered	B. consider
	C. are considering	D. have considered
3.	I'll never forgive him for his prom	ise to my sister.
	A. disobeying	B. eating
	C. breaking	D. rejecting
4.	My grandfather used to tell us about his advent	ures a sea captain during the war.
	A. by	B. as
	C. for	D. like
5.	This is the only one of his novels that	into English.
	A. have translated	B. has translated
	C. have been translated	D. has been translated

浙 00794# 综合英语(一)试题 第1页(共9页)

6	. They employ 200 people, twice as	as last year.
	A. many	B. much
	C. more	D. most
7	. "If I interrupt for a moment," G	eorge went in and said to the manager.
	A. will	B. shall
	C. may	D. would
8.	. After completing his undergraduate progra	m, he decided to continue his study at home,
	studying abroad.	
	A. better than	B. other than
	C. more than	D. rather than
9.	She has the ambition and talent to	_ something of herself.
	A. set	B. build
	C. develop	D. make
10.	The police asked him if he could	the killer from a series of photos.
	A. put out	B. bring out
	C. pick out	D. take out
11.	Though Sam's paper has been revised mo	re than once, his adviser still thinks that the
	paper needs	
	A. to improve	B. improving
	C. improved	D. to have improved
12.	The restaurant we had our dinner	r yesterday is recommended by lots of people.
	A. where	B. that
	C. which	D. when
13.	According to the government's plan, the co	onstruction of the new airport by
	the end of next year.	
	A. will be completed	B. will have been completed
	C. is completed	D. has been completed
14.	If you go, at least wait until the s	storm is over.
	A. must	B. can
	C. may	D. need
15.	Neil Armstrong was the first person to set fo	ot on the of the moon.
	A. cover	B. floor
	C. surface	D. ground
16.	If you me this morning, I would	have missed the important meeting.
	A. haven't called	B. hadn't called
	C. weren't to call	D. didn't call

17.	. "I can tell you with confidence that such rumors were totally," the spol	
	said.	
	A. landless	B. restless
	C. powerless	D. groundless
18.	Some courses of this summer school progra	am are little interest or use to the
	students.	
	A. with	B. to
	C. of	D. in
19.	At the foot of the mountain, whose	se beauty is beyond description.
	A. does a village lay	B. does a village lie
	C. lays a village	D. lies a village
20.	It was only when I was retired I	realized the tension I had felt all those years.
	A. that	B. which
	C. what	D. how
П	阅读理解。认直阅读下面两篇短文,根据9	夏文内突从 A R C 和 D 四个选项由选出

#### Passage 1

共 20 分)

一个最佳选项,并在答题卡(纸)上按要求填涂。(本大题共10小题,每小题2分,

In February of 2005, Phil Belfiore was teaching his seventh-grade students how to write a parody (模仿诗文) of the Robert Frost poem "Stopping by Woods on a Snowy Evening." He liked the sample that he had written for them, so he recorded it on his home answering machine: "Whose phone this is I think you know/I cannot answer it now though/So state your name, be very clear/I'll call you back when I get home."

When Phil and his family returned to Maryland from Easter vacation, he listened to his voice messages. One gentleman caller apologized for dialing the wrong number. But he added, he'd heartily enjoyed the poem ("My little dog must think it queer/To hear my voice when I'm not near/It causes her poor heart to ache/And fills her with a pang of fear"). Phil laughed and thought nothing more of it—until the phone rang a few days later.

"I recognized the voice immediately," recalls Phil, now 57. "He said that he was sorry to bother me, but he was calling to hear the poem again."

The two men talked. John Thompson, now 73, lived in Cheyenne, Wyoming. It turned out that the phone number of his brother, David Thompson, was different from Phil's by one digit (数字), thus the wrong number.

"Before hanging up, I told him to call back anytime," recalls Phil. Whether to hear more of the poem or just to talk.

That was 11 years ago. They've spoken on the phone a few times a month ever since. John initiates most calls, but Phil will ring if a while has passed. "We seem to always connect when there's been a big sports event," Phil says.

The men discuss football and family. John will talk about his past life or update Phil on folks he has been in touch with. "Slowly over the years, our conversations have grown much more personal," says Phil. "We talk primarily about John's health, finances, and love life. Also our relatives, hobbies, and whatever else comes up. Sometimes we just talk for a minute to see how the other is doing."

"Like old friends?" I ask, trying to understand from Phil what draws these men to each other.

"We are old friends," Phil says.

No need to over think it. John, who over 11 years has shared a little of himself at a time, has woven himself into the fabric of Phil's life.

I call John and find him an engaging storyteller with an exceptional memory. He tells me about his visit to Capitol Hill as a child.

In the years since, John's 25-year job working for the Veterans Administration provided enough spending money to travel, mostly to visit family and friends. He has been to China, Israel, Turkey, and all 50 states.

Three years ago, 50 people came from far and wide for John's surprise 70th-birthday lunch. Phil couldn't make it. They've planned to meet twice since, but circumstances conspired against them. Neither minds this latest "haven't." Phil and John haven't gone to a game together, had a cup of coffee together, or sat on the other's sofa. Their friendship is based on the simple act of picking up the phone.

- 21. Who composed the poem on the answering machine?
  - A. John Thompson.

B. Robert Frost.

C. David Thompson.

D. Phil Belfiore.

- 22. Why did John call Phil for the second time according to the passage?
  - A. Because John wanted to apologize to Phil.
  - B. Because John wanted to arrange a visit to Phil.
  - C. Because John liked the poem recorded by Phil.
  - D. Because John liked to share his stories with Phil.

浙 00794# 综合英语(一)试题 第 4 页(共 9 页)

23. Which of the following topics is NOT covered in Phil and John's conversations?

A. Politics. B. Sports.

C. Family. D. Life.

24. What does the underlined phrase "conspired against" mean in the last paragraph?

A. were unfavorable for B. were unavoidable to

C. were permissible for D. were adaptable to

25. What resulted from Phil's recording the poem on the answering machine?

A. A happy life in retirement.

B. An unusual friendship in his life.

C. Instant fame in his neighborhood.

D. Attendance at John's 70th-birthday lunch.

#### Passage 2

Americans are famous for working hard. Sometimes, though, life needs to take priority over work, and the U.S. is well-known for lacking in policies that support employees who need to take time off when it does.

We are the only developed country in the world that doesn't provide paid leave for new parents, but child birth is just one of many reasons Americans might need to take leave. More than 25 million American workers care for an aging friend or relative. Our own health isn't always perfect either, no matter what age we are. But if <u>fulfilling our obligations to ourselves</u> and our loved <u>ones</u> requires an extended absence from work, we're often on our own.

We save up vacation days to stay home with a new baby. We lean on friends and neighbors to check in on sick family members. We plead with employers for understanding when we get sick. But when these <u>makeshift</u> solutions don't work, people are sometimes forced to quit their jobs, use up their savings and go into debt.

Fortunately, business and government leaders are finally starting to pay attention to this problem. More employers are choosing to provide paid parental leave—increasingly for mothers and fathers. Some businesses, like Discovery Communications, are also starting to offer paid leave to employees caring for family members. These companies are finding that giving employees these benefits makes them more attractive places to work and can help the bottom line. For example, since Accenture improved its parental-leave policy last year, the number of mothers who come back to work has gone up by 30%.

This year more politicians have talked about their support for paid leave. There are some differences in the details of their proposals, and I encourage you to read up on them. My own

view is that we need a comprehensive policy for men and women that covers the range of situations that actually apply in modern life: a sick relative, a new baby or an individual's own illness. No matter what happens, though, I'm thankful that we're finally at the point where the question is not "Should we give Americans the ability to care for themselves and their families?" but rather "How are we going to do it?"

- 26. What does the author mean by "fulfilling our obligations to ourselves and our loved ones" in Paragraph 2?
  - A. Meeting the demands of our work.
  - B. Performing our moral duties to society.
  - C. Living up to what society expects of us.
  - D. Taking care of ourselves and our family members.
- 27. What does the underlined word "makeshift" mean in Paragraph 3?
  - A. Effective.

B. Helpful.

C. Temporary.

- D. Practical.
- 28. What do companies gain by providing paid leave for employees?
  - A. Support from local community.
- B. Attention of government leaders.
- C. Approval from family members.
- D. Reputation of being attractive workplaces.
- 29. What is the author grateful for at the end of the passage?
  - A. Paid leave is no longer a big issue.
  - B. There is a general agreement that paid leave is necessary.
  - C. Different proposals are put forward to meet different needs.
  - D. A comprehensive policy on the issue of paid leave has been made.
- 30. What's the author's main purpose of writing this article?
  - A. To implement policies that support employees in time of need.
  - B. To stress how important it is for businesses to provide paid leave.
  - C. To urge the U.S. government to pass laws to guarantee employee rights.
  - D. To persuade people into spending more time taking care of their families.

### 非选择题部分

#### 注意事项:

用黑色字迹的签字笔或钢笔将答案写在答题纸上,不能答在试题卷上。

III. 用国际音标标出下列单词中划线字母或字母组合的读音,并将答案写在答题卡(纸)的相应位置。(本大题共 20 小题,每小题 0.5 分,共 10 分)注意:使用新式或老式音标均可。

31. ar <u>ea</u>	32. ro <u>l</u> e
33. occ <u>ur</u>	34. b <u>a</u> ke
35. <u>i</u> ssue	36. visit <u>or</u>
37. vi <u>s</u> ual	38. market
39. literature	40. cons <u>u</u> lt
41. brea <u>th</u> e	42. yacht
43. p <u>ear</u>	44. cough
45. technician	46. <u>w</u> isdom
47. <u>tr</u> ee	48. uni <u>que</u>
49. tobacco	50. brands

- IV. 完形填空。将答案写在答题卡(纸)的相应位置。(本大题共 20 小题,每小题 0.5 分,共 10 分)
- A. 从下列单词中选择适当的词填空,每个词只能用一次。

ideals	in	delivers	which
someone	responsibility	beyond	what
miserable	entire	feels	how

In my years of teaching, I have had so many students come to talk about their deeply personal matters that they had shared with no one else. This always \_\_\_51\_\_ like an honor, and it's something with \_\_\_52\_\_ I have to be cautious, because when a young person is depressed or feels \_\_\_53\_\_, his or her sense of identity can be fragile.

So trust means something that goes \_\_54\_\_ professional ethics. It has to do with \_\_55\_\_ we relate to others. One has to work hard to develop a moral code, an ethical character. The \_\_56\_\_ of honor, generosity, and justice, which were valued by the ancients, matter today. If I behave unjustly toward \_\_57\_\_, I am not trustworthy, even if I try to decorate myself \_\_58\_\_ a disguise of trustworthiness. I keep in mind that my students are the \_\_59\_\_ reason I am here. If I think they're just wasting my time or forget that my \_\_60\_\_ is to their flourishing as individuals, I am not doing my job.

My advice: Do no harm. If more people took this simple principle to heart, we might have a human community with greater bonds of trust.

B. 根据课文的内容在每个空白处填入一个恰当的词。
From then on, I was committed to shedding the weight and getting into shape. I started
a rigorous61 of running and dieting the very next day. Within months, I joined a gym
and 62 to make some friends who are still my workout buddies. 63, in the past
seven years, I've done more than lose weight: I've reshaped my64_, my lifestyle, and
my self-image. Now, I read everything I can about nutrition and65 I'm even
considering becoming an aerobics instructor. I <u>66</u> low-fat foods—chicken, fish, lean
meats, vegetables—and I serve my family healthy, protein-rich meals prepared with dietetic
67 The children and I often walk to school, ride bikes, roller-blade, and run. Health and
fitness have become 68 to our household and our lives. But what's really wonderful is
that, sometime between that important day in 1988 and today, my self-image 69 being
about how I look and began being about how I I feel energetic, healthy, confident,
strong, and pretty.
V. 根据所学课文内容完成句子,并将答案写在答题卡(纸)的相应位置。(本大题共 10
小题,每小题 2 分,共 20 分)
71. In "Unreality of TV," Dr. Applebaum thinks the world shown on TV is unreal,
and
72. In "The Mystery of the Silver Box," the worried businessman went to The Thinking
Machine for help because at his office there was
73. In "A Fiddle and the Law," Agent X successfully caught the suspect Cal because he got
help from
74. According to "Happiness," long-term happiness is based on honesty, productive work,
contribution and
75. In "In the Laboratory," Professor Agassiz urged his students not to be content with just
facts, because facts are stupid things unless
76. In "The Trashman," John Coleman went to work as a trashman for two purposes. The
first one was to experience the trashman's life; the second one was to call on the whole
society to
77. By saying "never hit a man when he is down," the author of The English Character
means
78. According to "The English Character," sportsmanship can be ideally applied to
79. According to "The Emotional Bank Account-Secrets of Happy Families," the deposits
in the Emotional Bank Account are actions that
80. In "The Outside Chance," the author happened to have bought the next day's paper,
which offered him two chances: winning a large sum of money and

- VI. 汉译英。将下列句子译成英语,并将答案写在答题卡(纸)的相应位置。(本大题共10 小题,每小题 2 分,共 20 分)
- 81. 这些经济学家对中国经济发展做出了巨大的贡献。
- 82. 我得了重感冒,还拿不定主意是去上班还是留在家里。
- 83. 这位老人喜欢在清晨的阳光下锻炼身体。
- 84. 史密斯小姐手里拿着文件走进办公室。
- 85. 你若不主动与他人交往,就不要抱怨自己孤单。
- 86. 尽管修理费用有点儿高,这位年轻人还是想把笔记本电脑送去修理一下。
- 87. 1993 年大学毕业后,我被分配到西北地区的一个小城镇工作。
- 88. 科技对我们的生活方式产生了深远的影响。
- 89. 如果我们仔细看了地图,就不会迷路了。
- 90. 为了健康,我们应该远离垃圾食品。